NOTICE OF REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS

Based on the responses to a request for qualifications issued by the Indiana Finance Authority
(“IFA”) on October 25, 2019, the IFA identified three teams (Kokosing Construction Company,
Inc., Lunda Construction Company, and Walsh Construction Company II, LLC) to continue with
the request for proposal process for the Sherman Minton Corridor Project, in Floyd County,
Indiana and Jefferson County, Kentucky, (the “Project”), through a public-private partnership
agreement. The Sherman Minton Bridge is one of two non-tolled river crossings linking Indiana
and Kentucky in the Louisville metro area.

The Project includes the extensive rehabilitation of the 1-64 Sherman Minton Bridge which
crosses over the Ohio River and additional bridges and local paving work in the immediate
vicinity of the river crossing. The Project also includes the replacement or refurbishment of
multiple bridge decks, multiple structural steel elements and the replacement of all hanger
cables; new lighting; drainage repairs and painting of the steel components.

Such shortlisted teams are being asked by IFA to submit responses to a request for proposals
(“RFP”) issued on June 15, 2020 for the Project. IFA will evaluate the proposals from the
shortlisted teams based on the criteria described in the RFP.

A link to the INDOT Procurement Page which contains the RFP has been posted on the IFA
website at https://www.in.gov/ifa/3037.htm. Responses to the RFP are required to be delivered
to the IFA no later than November 13, 2020 at 12:00 p.m., noon (Eastern Time).
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